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Expansion of Rhodes Avenue Primary School from 2 form entry to 3 form entry 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that London Borough of Haringey intends to make a prescribed alteration to Rhodes Avenue Community Primary School, Rhodes Avenue London N22 7UT from 01 September 2011.

Rhodes Avenue School is proposing to change its admission number from 60 to 90 pupils per year and enlarge the school.

The proposal is that the first intake of 90 pupils would start with the reception classes of September 2011. By 2017 the school would cater for 630 children.

The current capacity of the school is 420 and the proposed capacity will be 630. The current number of pupils registered at the school is 420. The current admission number for the school is 60 and the proposed admission number will be 90. 

Building work will be required to accommodate the additional pupils, and the building work will all be carried out within the curtilage of the existing school site.

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can be obtained from: Carlene Liverpool, The Children and Young People's Service, 48 Station Road Wood Green London N22 7TY or telephone 020 8489 3607 or from: www.haringey.gov.uk/rhodesconsultation

Within four weeks from the date of publication of these proposals, any person may object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to Carlene Liverpool The Children and Young People's Service 48 Station Road Wood Green London N22 7TY .

Signed: 
Publication Date: 24 April 2009
www.haringey.gov.uk
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